
From: NASHP News <Newsletter@nashp.org>
To: Kester, Tonykester@aging.sc.gov

Date: 3/2/2015 12:37:28 PM
Subject: Webinar Tomorrow: Cross-Systems Collaboration - Working Together to Identify and

Support Children and Youth with Special Health Care Needs

Webinar Tomorrow March 3, 2015 
3:30-4:30pm ET

Cross-Systems Collaboration:
Working Together to Identify and Support Children
and Youth with Special Health Care Needs
Multiple state agencies and organizations are working to identify and support children with special 
physical, emotional and developmental disabilities. Coordination and collaboration across systems, 
including the sharing of data, increases the ability for states to identify children at risk and ensure they are 
receiving the appropriate health, mental health and developmental services. This webinar will feature three 
states discussing collaborations across state programs that impact the identification and treatment of 
children in need of specific services.

Speakers:

Pam Lester , Clinical Project Manager, Iowa Medicaid Enterprise

Colleen Sonosky , Associate Director, Children's Health Services, District of Columbia Department 
of Health Care Finance

Heather Smith , Director, Special Health Services, Kansas Bureau of Family Health 

Barbara Wirth , Program Manager, NASHP (Moderator)

National Academy for State Health Policy

The National Academy for State Health Policy (NASHP) is an independent academy of state 
health policymakers who are dedicated to helping states achieve excellence in health policy and 
practice. A non-profit and non-partisan organization, NASHP provides a forum for constructive
work across branches and agencies of state government on critical health policy issues. For more 
information visit www.nashp.org .
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